Support Staff Council General Meeting 
Medical Center Campus

Minutes
July 20, 2006

2:30 p.m. - 3:45 pm

Attendance:


Elretea Escarment; Olga Quintana; Maria Lopez-Ramos; Karina Barrios; 


Iris Lopez; Jeanette Francis; Maria Simon; Jacqueline Hernandez; 



Gwendolyn Gilbert; Patricia Baker; Natosha Hamilton; Nelly Kairuz; 



Amparo Sierra; Gloria Vargus; Ethlyn Richards; Hubert Bent; Carl Jean-


Charles; Gary Lippel; Louise Cooper; Shirley Garner; Frankie Johnson; 


Eric Roberts; Myriam Prios; Darlene Berger; Ginny Longmire; Barbara 


Taylor; Regina Labori; Sherry-Ann Palmer; Shannan Dooley-Carmona; 


Sophia Reeves; Abdul Qadir; Bettie Thompson; KK Bentil; Lyla Cartwright; 

Lester West; John Anderson
Called to order: 2:40 pm by Lester West

Guest Speakers: Dr. KK Bentil; Chief Hubert Bent; Bettie Thompson

I. 

Dr. K. K. Bentil, Medical Center Campus President was first on the agenda.  He spoke about campus plans for increasing student enrollment and expanding current programs to accommodate more students, the campus new construction plans and the possibilities of a parking garage where the 10th  Ave. parking lot is now located. A sky bridge permitting student to enter the parking area on Tenth Avenue without walking through traffic is part of the campuses new construction plans. The Saudi Arabian Government and Miami Dade College have signed an agreement to provide training for both students and faculty at the Medical Campus.  
A recent trip to a Caribbean medical school by nursing faculty may result in more student enrollment for our campus and increased funding for faculty retention and capital equipment.
II. Campus Public Safety Chief Hubert Bent was second on the agenda.  Chief Bent recently led an effort for an 8 hour training course update on fire safety and hazardous materials responses for all Public Safety Officers college wide. Most of the officers at medical campus have completed this course update. Chief Bent discussed fire safety and hurricane preparedness. It was explained to all present, all fire alarm are real. There are no false fire alarms. Every person on campus must evacuate the buildings when a fire alarm is activated. Several strategies on building evacuation and hurricane preparedness were mentioned.   Also mentioned was that it is important that we all keep our eyes and ear open in a post 9/11 world.   Also a need for department manager to access a building master key to expedite campus hurricane preparedness was identified. Betty Hendrix agreed that Pat Baker and other department managers could sign out master keys when hurricane preparedness procedures are necessary. Chief Bent also fielded numerous questions relating to public safety. 
III. Betty Thompson Vice Provost for Human Resources was third on the agenda.   Miss Thompson presentation featured an update on recent happening in the colleges and her department. Recent raises, college tuition policy and college employee salary structures were discussed and clarified for all present. All support staff will have to earn a grade of B or better to receive tuition reimbursement at the baccalaureate level. She also answered a number of questions from the audience.

Time did not permit Support Staff Council President, Lester West to present some general information items to the audience.
Adjournment: 3:55 pm by Lester West.
